
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 17th  July2017

Present: Cllr J Hosegood, Chair (JH)

   Cllr D Holland (DH)

   Cllr L Baragwanath (LB)

   Cllr J james (JJ)

   Mr M Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)

300      To Receive Apologies for Absence Cllr S Bragg and CCllr H Timms sent their apologies
301      To receive verbal requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is

not already in the register of members’ interests None received
302      Public Participation No members of the public were present
303      Minutes – minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 14th June 2017 were approved, and 
signed by the Chair.
304     Progress Reports for information – the graffito inside the frame of the currently unused advertising  hoarding on the railway bridge on the A428 towards Rugby was reported to Primesight advertising, and has now been whitewashed over
305    Correspondence for Information - the appendix of items which have been circulated or were available at the meeting was noted.  It was suggested that WALC's Assistive Technology Bus, that we were contacted about to promote the use of, could be of interest/relevant to the members of the village's Luncheon Club, and JJ offered to bring it to their attention
306     To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
                Clerk's wages                                                                confidential

                Eon quarterly usage invoice                                           £378.06

                Jukes Pest Control quarterly payment                         £100.00


All payments were approved and signed off by councillors.
307      Replacement trees for the village green 
                We have received a reply from the Village Fête Committee to our request for a donation towards the cost of a replacement tree for the village green when the Horse Chestnuts are removed in the Autumn.  They have expressed a belief that this could be a reasonable use of the funds from the Village Fête, but have asked for some clarifications and further information before they proceed with this.  MN to furnish them with a suitable response.

               The Juglans regia (white walnut) for which Bernhard's Nursery have quoted us a price, was not deemed suitable for the village green as the arboriculturists at WCC specified that it was the Juglans niger (black walnut) that would be  immune to the honey fungus that has afflicted the horse chestnuts there.  This is to be conveyed to Bernhard's and further inquiries made about securing a suitable size black walnut or one of the other trees WCC recommended (Fagus spp.)
308      Planning – no Planning Applications have been received since the last meeting
309      Coventry Airport Consultation – councillors who attended the public drop in session on 21/6/17 at Coventry airport reported back to the meeting.  It appears that the changes to the navigation systems being consulted on should have very little impact on Church Lawford as they only affect the few commercial airline fights from Baginton.  Even with these, air traffic over Church Lawford should only be affected when planes occasionally do not initially make a successful approach to the runway.  
310    Community items/Village Maintenance

 Several councillors have followed up reports that plants growing in a front garden are obscuring the view of the junction of School Street and A428, and they confirmed that this may be a problem.  An informal approach to the householder was deemed to be the best way to approach the issue.

An update on cars speeding on the A428 and the problem with the Flashing traffic sign was  postponed until the next meeting.

The relevant authorities have been contacted in our renewed attempt to adopt the telephone kiosk on the village green and a further application made, and we await a response.
             Defibrillator training  

Rat sightings in the village have been reported, but councillors felt that this was not unexpected in a rural village surrounded by farms

               A draft letter to RBC seeking clarification about the permitted uses of S106 monies had been circulated and it was agreed that this should now be sent.
311    Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agenda – 
There were reports that visitors to the Village Fête had bought dogs with them, which may be understandable given that there was a dog show as part of the fête.  However, more problematically, they had allowed their dogs to enter the area of the recreation ground where the children’s play equipment is located, and some owners were not overly co-operative when challenged about this.  Whilst this area of the recreation ground is not as clearly demarcated as at some others, e.g. the one at Long Lawford, this was still felt to be unacceptable and that the situation may need to be made clearer to visitors and more strongly policed next year.
312     Date of Next Meeting – the 13th of September 2017 was confirmed as the date of the next meeting
Signed: ..........................................
